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Dear Parents,  
As we enter into the final weeks of this school year, our goal is to end the year on a high note. 
What does this entail? From the natural order of things, the more familiar students are with the 
daily routine, and the more comfortable they are with what they are learning, the less excited 
they are and the more monotonous the days feel.  
 
Our goal is to keep our talmidim learning until the last moment. We look to utilize every 
opportunity to raise our talmidim by adding in unexplored areas and activities and doing 
everything we can to pique their interest.  
 
We will continue to assess the progress that our talmidim are making until the very end of 
Cheder. We will track the movement of our talmidim in the last four weeks of Cheder. Doing this 
sends the message to our talmidim that every day of learning counts.  
 
We are assessing the skills of our talmidim and will rank them by their appropriate grade level 
based on their knowledge. The talmidim have received the heads up, and now, we are sharing 
this with you.  
 
Please take a close look at the Yavneh vechachomeiha campaign. I hope that you will take this 
on in preparation for 3 Tammuz.  
 
This year marks 80 years since the Rebbe and the Rebbetzin arrival to the United States.  We 
celebrate this anniversary by raising awareness about our role in 
the USA.  Our mission is to bring G-dliness to the darkest places 
and illuminate every corner with the light of the Torah. 
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  
 
Rabbi Kaplan 

Letter from the Menahel: 

 



ד‘‘בס ד‘‘בס   

 

While the school week was condensed because of Shavuos, Mrs. 
Eckstein’s third graders still managed to pack in lots of quality learning 
time.  They have progressed to learning about equivalent fractions and 
reviewed nouns, verbs and adjectives.  They have added pronouns and 
adverbs to their grammar repertoire, as well.  In reading, they learned a 
story about an interesting picnic and began a unit on poetry where they 
learned about rhythm.  In writing, the boys wrote about Shavuos (of 
course!) and since there was no News on the Run this week, they 
discussed updates on COVID laws and the current security crisis in Eretz 
Yisroel.  Kudos to the boys who handed in their book reports early!  They 
were due on Thursday.  

On Wednesday our sixth graders enjoyed an impromptu STEM 
activity.  The boys were challenged to make a tower out of paper and 
tape.  The winners were determined by a formula that took into account 
the height of the tower and the number of papers used along with the 
ability to hold a15 ounce can for sixty seconds without falling.  The boys 
worked diligently, even through their recess break, to create strong 
towers that would meet all the criteria in order to win.  Yasher Koach to all 
the students who put great effort into their work! 
 

In the 7th grade, Mrs. Eckstein’s class is continuing to learn about 
various literary terms and themes.  They have learned about irony, humor 
and fantasy.  This week they discussed metaphors.  Mrs. Eckstein 
explained that metaphors are not just a limudei chol 'zach'; she pointed 
out how metaphors and allegories (aka meshalim) are an important 
concept in Torah as well.  During the lesson, the boys wrote metaphors of 
their own and shared them with the rest of their class.   
 

Have a wonderful Shabbos! 
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Dovid Litvack, Ashi Fuchs,  
Avraham Moshe Abramowitz, Chaim Meir 

Kramer, Mendel Vernick, Yossel Litzman, Shneur 

Litzman, Dov Goldberg and Yisroel Meir Katz  
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